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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $6.7 billion 
over four years to deliver more than 190 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across 
NSW. In addition, a record $1.3 billion is being spent 
on school maintenance over five years. This is the 
largest investment in public education infrastructure 
in the history of NSW.

The NSW Department of Education is committed 
to delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these 
important projects is essential to the future learning 
needs of our students and supports growth in the 
local economy.

Passfield Park School for Specific Purposes

A project is underway to redevelop Passfield Park 
School for Specific Purposes. The vision for the school 
is to create a new environment that strengthens 
communication and a greater sense of wellbeing by 
providing active and passive recreational facilities for all.

The project is being fast tracked to meet the 
requirements of the school and the community. The 
project will deliver:

	■ 16 new permanent teaching spaces

	■ A new library and a hall

	■ A new entrance and drop off area for parents/
carers and students

	■ New modern core facilities including staff and
administration areas

	■ A new covered outdoor learning area

	■ A new hydrotherapy pool

Progress Summary

The consultant team has been appointed and the 
concept master plan has been developed. The 
schematic design is being developed with feedback 
from, and in consultation with, the school 
community. A tender package is also being 
prepared for the main construction tender.

Next steps 

■ Finalise schematic design.

■ Request for tender (RFT) for main construction
contractor.

■ Award main construction contractor.

■ Commence construction works late 2020
pending planning approval.

Passfield Park School for Specific Purposes
Project update� April 2020

This is an example of a school for specific purposes we have delivered for students in NSW
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Keeping you informed

The health and safety of students, staff and community 
is our priority. We are temporarily changing some of the 
ways we keep you informed about our project in your 
community to account for social distancing measures.

To share your feedback or enquire about this project, 
please contact School Infrastructure NSW:

Phone: 1300 482 651 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

Your feedback is important to us. We are committed 
to working together with our school communities and 
stakeholders to deliver the best possible learning facilities 
for students.

Frequently asked questions

Will the school be relocated during the rebuild?

No. The school will be kept operational on the existing 
site and will move when the new school is ready to open.

Will the development be staged?

No. The current scope of works will be completed in one 
stage.

How long will construction take?

We anticipate that the redevelopment will take 
approximately 12 months from commencement of 
construction.

Project timeline

The below timeline takes you on the journey of 
upgrading or building a new school. 

Indicative timeline

Master planEarly 2020

Concept design

Schematic design

Statutory approval

Appoint construction contractor

Late 2020* Commence works

Complete works

Handover

This is an example of a school for specific purposes we have delivered for students in NSW

*pending planning approvals
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